
 

 

 
 
 

 
Contact:  Ku-ring-gai Council Reference: S12758 / 2025/051052  
 20 February 2025 
 

 
Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) 
Bronwen.sandland@ipart.nsw.gov.au  
     

 
Dear Bronwyn, 
 
Discussion Paper:  and 
draft benchmark costs report 
 
Please find attached the submission by Ku-ring-
feedback on 
plans and the associated draft benchmark costs report.  
 
This submission was reported to the Ordinary Meeting of Council held on 18 February 2025. 
In view of the extension of the deadline for submissions from Friday 7 February to Friday 21 
February 2025, submission was held over until after formal council endorsement. 
 
Ku-ring-gai Council appreciates that IPART is bound by the Essential Works List and no 
amendment to that list can arise from this process. However, it is important to take every 
opportunity to reiterate that the on-going omission of community facilities capital works as 
Essential Works that support intensive redevelopment, is incongruous and a serious 
omission in the provision of essential infrastructure supporting community integration in 
intensively densifying redeveloping areas. 
 
In there are any further queries, please contact  

 
 
Regards 
 

Enc: Submission2025/037068 
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